
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week of January 7 - 11, 2019 
Davis Week at a Glance  
January  
1/8  MADE Information Night @6:30 p.m. (Stevenson) 
1/10  CSI Information Night @6:30 p.m. (IRC) 
 

Future Important Dates   
January  
1/14  Principal/Parent Meeting ς Cancelled for January (Please note ς see you in February)   
1/15  IB Information Night @6:30 p.m. (Heritage) 
1/17  MST Information Night @6:30 p.m. (IRC) 
1/18  Applications for specialty programs available online at 4:00 p.m. 
1/19  MSBOA Solo & Ensemble Festival 
1/21  No School - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day  
1/23        Half Day ς 1st & 2nd Hour Exams     
1/24        Half Day ς 3rd & 4th Hours Exams 
1/25         Half Day ς 5th & 6th Hour Exams 
 

 
 
 

                                              
 

UCS Vision 
All children have the right to a rigorous, high-quality education which meets their individual needs. UCS will respect, encourage and 

empower each and every student to acquire the necessary knowledge, skills and attitudes to be successful, contributing members of a 
diverse community and global society. 

 

UCS Mission 
We are committed to exemplary teaching and learning in order for our students to be prepared for success in the 21st Century.  We 

will achieve this commitment by engaging the entire community to focus on each child's achievement, with the expectation that every 
student will pursue some type of post-high school educational endeavor. 

 
School Improvement Plan and Goals 

All students will meet or exceed proficiency standards in Science 
All students will meet or exceed proficiency standards in Social Studies 

All students will meet or exceed proficiency standards Mathematics 
All students will meet or exceed proficiency standards English 
All students will meet or exceed proficiency standards Writing 

 
млл҈ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ 5ŀǾƛǎ WǳƴƛƻǊ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘŜ άL Ŏŀƴ ƭƛǎǘŜƴΣ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀŘέ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾe 

behavior support program. 
 

100% of 7th grade students at Davis Junior High School will participate in the WEB (Where Everybody Belongs) program. 
 

Davis Junior High School Website Link  

http://www.macomb.k12.mi.us/utica/davis/index.html


Davis Junior High Student ID Policy (New for 2018/19 School Year) 
Davis Junior High School continues to work to ensure the safety and security for all staff and students.  This is a top 
priority each and every day.  All students at Davis will now be required to wear and have visible their school ID badges at 
all times.  In addition, the wearing of school identification provides a professional setting and promotes College and 
Career Readiness for all students.  Wearing of ID badges is required as part of many workplace environments, as well as 
on college and university campuses.  Furthermore, the wearing of student IDs provides easy identification of students 
for teachers, substitutes, district staff personnel, and law enforcement if ever needed.   
 
One student ID and lanyard will be provided to every student at no cost on Tuesday, September 4.  Students have 
received their school IDs from Raider Day or will receive them over the first weeks of school.  School issued lanyards will 
be handed out to students the first day.  The expectation will be reinforced with students on Day 1 as well as at the 
student handbook meeting presentations on Tuesday, September 11.   
 
The benefits & reasons for students wearing a current student ID card:         

¶ To be in class  

¶ To borrow library books 

¶ To obtain early dismissal  

¶ To allow movement during lunch, going to and from restrooms 

¶ To be on campus before or after school 

¶ To move between classes and/or the hallway during passing time periods 

¶ To participate in school activities, assemblies, dances, etc. on the campus of Davis 

¶ To get into high school events for free (if offered by the high school) 

¶ To be used for the PBS Earned Privilege Level for Citizenship and Academics (Raider Red)/Lunchroom   
 
Student ID Card Guidelines: 
! ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ L5 ŎŀǊŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜǎ ƘƛƳκƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ EVERY student must wear his or her student ID card 
while on school grounds. It is crucial that the school staff is able to identify everyone on campus. Identification of staff 
and students is a safety issue and will not be compromised. Student IDs may be left in the studŜƴǘΩǎ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƭƻŎƪŜǊ 
overnight so as to ensure the student ID is not left at home. 
 
Teachers will do periodic student ID checks in class, at the discretion of administration.  Periodic incentives will be 
provided at the discretion of administration when school-wide student ID checks are implemented. 
 
The following guidelines must be adhered to when wearing student ID cards: 

¶ Student ID cards must be worn on a lanyard. 

¶ Student ID cards cannot be worn on a shirtsleeve, pants, outside of pockets, under a shirt, coat, jacket or at the 
bottom of a shirt.  The student ID card must be visible AT ALL TIMES (i.e. not kept in a purse, pocket or 
backpack). 

¶ The student ID card must be presented to any school staff member or person of authority upon request. 

¶ The front and back of the student ID card cannot be altered (i.e. no markings, other photos, etc.).  Defacing or 
altering the student ID is prohibited. 

¶ ²ŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ L5 ŎŀǊŘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƘƛōƛǘŜŘΦ 

¶ Lost, stolen, altered, damaged and/or defaced student ID cards must be replaced IMMEDIATELY.  

¶ If the ID card is lost, a student may purchase a new student ID card from the office. 
o There will be a $5.00 fee to replace a lost ID badge and a $1.00 fee to replace lost lanyards. 
o At the discretion of the administration, a designated hour may be established for purchasing IDs.   

¶ Students are excused from wearing ID cards during classes IF a teacher/administrator considers it to be a safety 
risk during identified classroom or other activities, including, but not limited to: 

o Science labs, equipment use, physical education, music, and other classes when wearing the student 
ID may cause entanglement or safety concerns. 



Students who do not have their student ID cards will adhere to the following procedures: 
Before school begins, a student who does not have a student ID must obtain a temporary ID in the Main Office.  

¶ Please note that there is a limit of three consecutive days that a student may obtain a temporary ID. After the 
third consecutive day, student will report to the Assistant Principal.  

¶ If a student reports to class WITHOUT a proper or temporary ID, the teacher will send the student to the office 
to obtain a temporary ID. The temporary ID MUST be worn and visible for the remainder of the day. The 
temporary ID will have the date issued on it. 
 

Consequences for Not Displaying/Possessing School ID card:   

¶ 1st Violation - FIRST Verbal Warning for not wearing school issued and/or temporary ID.  Warning given by 
Administrator. 

¶ 2nd Violation - SECOND Verbal Warning for not wearing school issued and/or temporary ID.  Warning given by 
Administrator. 

¶ 3rd Violation ς Responsible Choices Room (Lunch detention) ς Issued a temporary ID and a call home by 
Administrator. 

¶ 4th Violation ς Additional consequences, up to and including suspension at the discretion of Administration.   
 

NOTE: Consequences are cumulative for the entire school year. 
  
**If requested by staff, all students must provide access to their ID. Failure to comply with a reasonable request from 
any staff member is defined as Defiance of Authority. Any consequence for failure to comply will be in addition to the 
one for the ID violation** 
 
Davis Junior High School reserves the right to modify the Student ID Policy at any time without notice.  Any 
subsequent changes to the policy will be communicated through its normal means of dispersing information.  
 

Davis Junior High Identification Card Example 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Parent & Student Handbook Reminders (Davis Junior High) 
Locker Information (Per UCS Student Handbook) 
All lockers assigned to students are the property of the Utica Community Schools.  At no time does the school relinquish 
its exclusive control of its lockers.  Students are solely responsible for the contents of their locker and should not share 
their locker with other students, pre-set locker combinations or divulge locker combinations to other students, unless 
authorized by the school principal or his/her designee.  Accordingly, the Board of Education authorizes the school 
principal or his/her designee to search lockers and locker contents at any time, without notice and without parent or 
guardian consent.  Law enforcement officials shall be notified upon seizure of dangerous items, or items that are 
required to be reported.  
 

Technology Information (Per UCS Student Handbook) 
Technology Users WILL NOT: 
 

¶ Tamper with computer or network components in a way that will make them either temporarily or permanently 
inoperable. 

¶ Access or modify other accounts, data, files and/or passwords without authorization. 

¶ Use district technology to send, receive, print or display messages that are inflammatory, harassing in nature, 
sexist, racist or otherwise inappropriate.  No sending inappropriate messages.  

¶ Use district technology to distribute material that jeopardizes the health and safety of students; is obscene or 
pornographic; causes disruption of school activities; plagiarizes the work of others; is a commercial 
advertisement; or is not approved by the building administrator.  
 

MISUSE OF TECHONOLGY WILL RESULT IN DISCIPLINARY ACTION, UP TO AND INCLUDING LOSS OF TECH PRIVILEGES, 
SUSPENSION OR EXPULSION 

 

General Reminders 

¶ Poor Citizenship Marks - Students who receive poor citizenship marks may be excluded from school events.  

¶ School Property (books, materials, furniture, etc.) ς Do not damage, will be assessed repair & replacement costs 

¶ Bullying (possible expellable offense) Bullying shall be defined as any written, verbal, or physical act, or any 
electronic communication that is intended or that a reasonable person would know is likely to harm one or 
more pupils either directly or indirectly.  Often occurs when a student is exposed, repeatedly and over time, to 
negative actions on the part of one or more students.  See pg. 25 of handbook.   

¶ Fighting - Fighting, physical harassment, planning to fight, threatening behavior are prohibited.  1st offense 
fighting (5 day suspension), 2nd offense (10 day suspension) 

¶ Physical contact (kissing, hugging, hand-holding) prohibited 

¶ Drugs of all kinds are prohibited.  Selling, buying, possessing, giving, accepting or using tobacco, alcoholic 
beverages, narcotics, drugs, or behavior-altering substances, possession or use of electronic cigarettes, hookah 
pens or similar devices. (possible expellable offense)  See pg. 26 (Substance Abuse & Use of Tobacco)   
Intoxicants, narcotics, depressants, stimulants, look-alike drugs or illegal substances are not allowed on school 
property. Any infraction will result in a referral to parents and police. 

¶ Sexual Harassment Policy (Verbal, Written or Physical) See pg. 27 

¶ Suspension - No participation credit.   Make up work with 70% of grade earned 

¶ Skipping (Unexcused Absence) - No participation credit.  Cannot make up missed work 
 
Expulsions Level Offense  

¶ Weapons (including air soft guns) 

¶ Drugs 

¶ Criminal Sexual Conduct 

¶ Arson 

¶ Physical Assault of an Employee 
 
As part of our PBS expectations, we ask all of our students practice and model Listen, Learn and Lead at all times!   



School Dress Code 
Davis has always taken pride in its well-groomed students and maintains high expectations in terms of neatness and 
compliance with the approved UCS Dress Code.  Student appearance should not be disruptive to the educational 
process.  Please observe the following guidelines: 

¶ Student appearance should be neat and clean. 

¶ Dress that is indecent, calls undue attention to an individual has lettering or symbols that are derogatory or 
disrespectful is deemed to be disruptive are prohibited.   

¶ Clothing that promotes illegal substances or drugs, illegal activities, violence, tobacco or alcohol is prohibited. 

¶ Outdoor apparel, hats, unhemmed cut-offs, spandex, beach wear, short skirts, yoga pants and clothing that does 
not cover the shoulders or mid-section are not proper attire and are not to be worn in school.   

¶ Tattered or ripped clothing is not acceptable.  Blue jeans with holes or tears above the knee will not be allowed. 

¶ Articles of clothing worn as group identifiers or which promote a disruptive school climate are prohibited. 

¶ Beach wear, slipper, tights, low-cut tops, tank tops, sleeveless tops, muscle-shirts, see-through clothing, short 
skirts, short shorts, tight clothing without proper coverage, pajamas and clothing exposing the shoulders or mid-
section are not allowed. 

¶ Shoes must be worn at all times. 

¶ Jewelry and accessories that may be deemed dangerous are prohibited. 

¶ Knee-length skirts and knee-length shorts are acceptable.   
 

Students who do not follow the above guidelines may be given other clothing to wear.   

 
Expectations for Yoga Pants/Leggings (Change in practice)   
Yoga pants and leggings are allowed only with a longer shirt/sweater/top to cover.  The following information has been 
shared with students and we appreciate your help communicating this to your children.    
 

 
OK for Davis Dress Code 

 
 

 
NOT OK for Davis Dress Code  

 

 
Technology Information for Parents ς Stay Informed! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Davis Junior High Communication Flowchart Process  
Parents transitioning from elementary to junior high school often wonder the best way to have their question or 
concern addressed.  It is easy to become discouraged when attempts to communicate with school officials are not 
addressed only to be referred to others to resolve a problem their child may be experiencing in school.  In order to help 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴŎȅΣ ǘƘŜ άDavis Junior High School Communication Process FlowchartΣέ Ƙŀǎ 
been created.  This sequence is in place to make sure your questions and concerns are addressed to the proper school 
official.  It is our hope that the flowchart will be utilized as a way to direct your question or concern so that it may be 
handled by the appropriate school official and responded to quickly.  As always, classroom concerns and questions 
should be directed to the specific teacher involved.  The chart is listed within this newsletter, will be available at 
Raider Day and will also be available on the website for parents for future reference.  Please note that our office staff 
will be trained to help assist parents with this process and in many cases you will be referred to the first level in order to 
provide you with the most direct staff member.   
 
Davis Junior High School Communication Flowchart Process  

Most parent and community questions are easily and completely answered by communicating directly with the staff 

member closest to the situation.  As you move further along the flowchart, the staff is less directly involved and usually 

needs additional time to research the situation before they can give you an answer.  If you do not hear back from the 

person you have contacted within two (2) business days, it is appropriate to reach out to them again before moving 

along to the next level of the flowchart.  We do not expect your questions or concerns to go unanswered for a long 

period of time.   Each situation should first be addressed at whatever level the initial action was taken with appeals 

ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άCommunication Process FlowchartΦέ   ¢ƘŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǎǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ƛǎ Ǿƛŀ Ŝ-mail 

while a phone call is the next preferable way. 

Davis Junior High Communication Process Flowchart  

 
Scheduling Concerns/Changes* ς In order to process a schedule change, parents must first have met with the teacher 
and put a plan in place to support the struggling student.  If after several weeks, the student is still struggling, it would 
be appropriate to move to the second level.      
 
Please note - /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ before 
contacting the counselors and/or school administration.   Allow for two (2) business days for a response.  If no 
response is received from a teacher during that time, send a second email or phone call to that teacher.  
 
Please note that compliments or acknowledgements of positive events can be directed to everyone along the chain.  All 
of us appreciate hearing that there is something good that has happened.  We all look forward to a wonderful school 
year with few complaints! 

 
 
 



Guidelines for Parent Communications to Teachers and Staff 
The purpose of this section is to serve as a general guide for ensuring effective communication from parents to teachers, 
staff and administrators. Communication refers to both the sending and receiving of information, such as email and 
notes, and verbal communications such as telephone conversations and face-to-face meetings.  In order to ensure a 
successful exchange of information, it is important that all parties follow a few key principles. 

Maintain Respectful and Open Communication 
¶ Always use a respectful and polite tone. 

¶ wŜǉǳŜǎǘΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘŜƳŀƴŘΦ 

¶ Be ready not just to provide information, but to listen to teacher/staff observations and perspectives.  

¶ Enter the exchange with an open mind and assume a shared best interest for your child. 

¶ Be prepared to work collaboratively to solve problems. 

¶ Threats and/or inappropriate language will not be tolerated toward staff members.   

Confidentiality 
¶ Recognize that confidentiality may limit information that can be shared from school to parents, including 
ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊǎΦ 

Time to Respond to Communications 
¶ Teachers will make every effort to respond as soon as possible to parent communications, with the 

understanding that the teaching day sometimes precludes immediate responses. 

¶ Teachers and staff may need some time to collect needed information before responding. 

Whom to Contact 
¶ aƻǎǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ŀǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ  

¶ If you have an issue with a particular staff member, first try to address those concerns with that staff member 
directly. 

¶ If you have discussed with youǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ 
move to the next level.   

¶ Please recognize that it is both the policy and the value of our school that we operate with openness, 
collaboration and the shared best interest for every student.   

SCHOOL INFO - COMMUNICATION GUIDELINES AND PROCEDURES 
As part of an ongoing effort to foster effective communications between parents and staff at Davis, school officials 
developed the following communication guidelines.  The goal is to establish a set of reasonable expectations and 
behaviors for parents and staff.  These guidelines will be reviewed on a periodic basis and adjusted as necessary. 
 

UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION 
It is important that the school has current phone numbers and addresses on file in our school data system.   If you move 
or change your phone number, it is imperative that you notify the school and update your emergency contact 
information.  Please visit the office to update a form. 
 

CONTACTING TEACHERS OR STAFF 
Best mode: email/phone  
Parents wanting to meet with or contact a teacher should email the teacher.  If email is not possible, parents can either 
call 586.797.2700 or visit the main office to request a meeting.  Phone messages are checked every day.  Please allow for 
two (2) business days for a response.  If no response is received from a teacher during that time, send a second email or 
phone call to that teacher before moving to the next level on the flowchart.   
 

CONTACTING SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 
Best mode: email/phone  
Parents requesting a meeting with or wanting to contact an administrator should use email.  If email is not possible, 
parents can either call 586.797.2700 or visit the main office to request a meeting.  Parents that have not followed the 
ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ tǊƻŎŜǎǎ CƭƻǿŎƘŀǊǘέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ  Phone 
messages are checked regularly.  Please allow for two (2) business days for a response.  If no response is received from 
an administrator during that time, send a second email or phone call before moving to the next level on the flowchart.   



Positive Behavior Support/Earned Privilege Program 
Davis Junior High School has always strived to maintain a safe and orderly learning environment for all of our students.  
In an effort to improve our school climate and culture, many of the Davis staff members volunteered their time two 
years ago to form a Positive Behavior Support (PBS) Committee.  PBS is a broad range of systemic and individualized 
strategies for achieving important social and learning outcomes.  This program is aimed at building effective learning 
environments in which positive behavior is acknowledged for all students.  Our program emphasizes the use of 
proactive, educative and reinforced-based strategies to achieve meaningful and durable behavior outcomes.  As a staff 
we will be focusing on acknowledging positive behavior in the classrooms, hallways and the lunchroom by teaching and 
ǊŜƛƴŦƻǊŎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ άRaider Red ExpectationsΦέ   
 
During the first week of school and throughout the year, staff members will be teaching our άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ 9ȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΥ L 
Can Listen, Learn and Leadέ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  We hope that by modeling and communicating these expectations to our 
students that they will begin to have a better idea of what is expected of them as students at Davis Junior High.  We feel 
that the expectations of listening, learning and leading will serve as a roadmap for success for all of our students as they 
navigate junior high school to eventually transitioning to the high school and beyond.  It is a goal of our program to 
provide students with common language and the necessary problem solving skills that will help them have a much more 
productive and positive day at Davis.  Students who are engaging in listening, learning and leading behaviors will be 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŘ ōȅ ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ άRaider Red Ticketsέ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ 
ƭǳƴŎƘǊƻƻƳ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ά9ŀǊƴŜŘ tǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦέ  ¢ƘŜ 9ŀǊƴŜŘ tǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ 
Program is an academic and citizenship reward system that is set in place to encourage students to do their very best on 
Progress Reports and Report Cards.  There are seven cycles per year.  Each student will receive points for the grades as 
well as their citizenship performance grade.  The points are rolled into levels that students can attain throughout each 
ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎŀǊŘ ŎȅŎƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ άŦǳƴέ ǎŎƘƻƻl 
opportunities and we are very happy about this part of our program.   Our άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ 9ȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΥ L /ŀƴ [ƛǎǘŜƴΣ [ŜŀǊƴ 
ŀƴŘ [ŜŀŘέ will be posted throughout the classrooms and school for easy reference for our students.  The matrix of our 
expectations is attached for you to review (last page.)  It is our hope that you will spend some time reviewing the matrix 
with your child as it clearly defines the expectations for our students within the program.  Students that return the 
matrix with a parent signature will earn a άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΣέ during Raider Day for demonstrating leadership and 
will be entered in our first Friday lunch drawing on September 14, 2018. 
 

 
 

 



PBS Winners ς A, B and C Lunch (Week of December 17 - 21, 2018)  
The following students were winners for the PBS Friday drawing held during their lunch: Annabelle Photenhauer, 
McKenna Riley, Lazzar Popovic, Daniel Halim, Daniella Nazi, Haris Martinovic, Mark Gjonlleshaj, Katie DeVore and Mary 
Oraha (not pictured.)   

 

 
 

 

 

¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎέ ŦƻǊ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ά[ƛǎǘŜƴΣ [ŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀŘΦέ  /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ 
our winners! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Davis Junior High Highlights 
!ǾƛŘ у ŀƴŘ aǊǎΦ aƛȊŜΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŎǊŀŦǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦΦ 
 

 
 
Davis Junior High Highlights 
The Art Department welcomed Eastern Michigan University School of Art professor Brian Nelson for a visit.  More than 
50 Davis artists heard details about all the areas of study within an Art Major or Minor including Metalsmithing, Painting, 
Furniture Design and Time & Space.  They saw photos of work from several students.  They learned about many careers 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘǎ ǳǇƻƴ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  aǊǎΦ .ƻǊƻǿǎƪƛ ǿŀǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǾƛǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅΦ  Way to go, Raiders! 
 

 

 



UCS District Information and Events  

Specialty Programs (MADE, CSI, MST, IB)  
Here is a link to the specialty programs for 8th grade students for their 9th grade school year for students and parents 
that would like additional information.  It is also available on the Utica Community Schools website 
(http://www.uticak12.orgύΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎǎ ǘŀōΣ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭǘȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴ ƻǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ 
counselor should you have additional questions.    http://www.uticak12.org/academics/specialtyprograms 
 

This is also a link to a UCS video on all of the specialty program offerings.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vz9x9Vyzd7E&feature=youtu.be  
 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.uticak12.org/academics/specialtyprograms
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vz9x9Vyzd7E&feature=youtu.be


Semester I Review Guide Information  
Semester Exam Review guides 
The semester review guides have been posted on the district web page for students and parents to access. Due to 
science pilots - Science teachers are expected to distribute the exam review guide for their class.  Below are the steps to 
access the review guides: 
¶ Utica Home Page (http://www.uticak12.org)  
¶ Academics 
¶ Secondary  
¶ Semester 1 Exam Review Guides 

¶ Social Studies  
¶ English  
¶ Health 
¶ DLMD 
¶ Math  

Link: 
http://www.uticak12.org/academics/secondary/semester_1_exam_review_guides  
 

Stevenson MADE Program ς Shadowing 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.uticak12.org/
http://www.uticak12.org/academics/secondary/semester_1_exam_review_guides


Week of December 31 ς January 4, 2019 
Davis Week at a Glance  
December 
12/24  No School - Winter Break, Classes Resume 1/2/19 
January  
1/2  Classes Resumes 
1/2 ς 1/4 Girls Basketball Tryouts 
Future Important Dates   
January  
1/8  MADE Information Night @6:30 p.m. (Stevenson) 
1/10  CSI Information Night @6:30 p.m. (IRC) 
1/14  Principal/Parent Meeting ς Cancelled for January (Please note ς see you in February)   
1/15  IB Information Night @6:30 p.m. (Heritage) 
1/17  MST Information Night @6:30 p.m. (IRC) 
1/18  Applications for specialty programs available online at 4:00 p.m. 
1/19  MSBOA Solo & Ensemble Festival 
1/21  No School - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day  
1/23        Half Day ς 1st & 2nd Hour Exams     
1/24        Half Day ς 3rd & 4th Hours Exams 
1/25         Half Day ς 5th & 6th Hour Exams 
 

School Improvement Survey 
Davis Junior High School, as part of the School Improvement Plan process is expected to gather Perception data from 
parents.  Please find the link attached and feel free to provide us with input. https://eprovesurveys.advanc-
ed.org/surveys/#/action/87118/11589 
 

Semester I Review Guide Information  
Semester Exam Review guides 
The semester review guides have been posted on the district web page for students and parents to access. Due to 
science pilots - Science teachers are expected to distribute the exam review guide for their class.  Below are the steps to 
access the review guides: 
¶ Utica Home Page (http://www.uticak12.org)  
¶ Academics 
¶ Secondary  
¶ Semester 1 Exam Review Guides 

¶ Social Studies  
¶ English  
¶ Health 
¶ DLMD 
¶ Math  

Link: 
http://www.uticak12.org/academics/secondary/semester_1_exam_review_guides  
 

Specialty Programs (MADE, CSI, MST, IB)  
Here is a link to the specialty programs for 8th grade students for their 9th grade school year for students and parents 
that would like additional information.  It is also available on the Utica Community Schools website 
(http://www.uticak12.orgύΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎǎ ǘŀōΣ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭǘȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴ ƻǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ 
counselor should you have additional questions.    http://www.uticak12.org/academics/specialtyprograms 
This is also a link to a UCS video on all of the specialty program offerings.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vz9x9Vyzd7E&feature=youtu.be  

https://eprovesurveys.advanc-ed.org/surveys/#/action/87118/11589
https://eprovesurveys.advanc-ed.org/surveys/#/action/87118/11589
http://www.uticak12.org/
http://www.uticak12.org/academics/secondary/semester_1_exam_review_guides
http://www.uticak12.org/academics/specialtyprograms
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vz9x9Vyzd7E&feature=youtu.be


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Stevenson MADE Program ς Shadowing 

 

Main Office Information 
2018 Yearbooks on Sale  
Order your Davis Junior High 2018 yearbook during Raider Day.  Bring in your check or money order for $35 payable to 
Davis Junior High.  Yearbook will be accepting check payments during Open House and during November/March 
conferences.  Make sure to keep your receipt in a safe place so your child can bring it when yearbooks are distributed. 
 

Administration of Medication  
In most cases with medication, parents can administer to their children at home.  In the event that it is not possible and 
a student needs to take medication at school, the school may administer either prescription or non-prescription 
ƳŜŘƛŎƛƴŜΣ ōǳǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǿƘŜƴ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴ.  Requests must be 
made by completing an Authorization for Medication Form, available at the Information Booth at Raider Day or in the 
school office.  This form must ōŜ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴΦ 
 

Afterschool Reminder  
Students should be within their scheduled activity/picked up afterschool.  Pick up should be no later than 3:15 p.m.   
 

Automated Phone Call:  Contact Update                                         
Utica Community Schools will continue to message important school-related information such as delayed openings or 
school closure through a number of resources including local media outlets.  As a service to parents and staff, the district 
will also continue to call directly to phone numbers linked to our Automated Call Information Alert System.  As we 
approach inclement weather season, it is a good time to remind parents and staff to ensure any recent change to phone 
number(s) has been reported.  Parent phone numbers for the automated call are drawn from PowerSchool which should 
be updated at the building level.  Staff phone numbers for the automated call are drawn from Human Resources contact 
database which can be updated by contacting Human Resources at 586-797-1130.   



Attendance Line Information (586.797.2799) 
If you are calling in for an early dismissal, please press 0 and talk to an office assistant.  If you are calling in an absence, 
please Ŏŀƭƭ ƛƴ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ  ²ƘŜƴ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǎǇŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ  
Your assistance with this is greatly appreciated.   
 

Breakfast Information  
Davis Junior High will make available nutritious breakfast to students and staff daily starting September 4, 2018.  
Breakfast will be served at 7:45am.  The menu features a variety of continental breakfast choices to choose from.  Foods 
like: muffins, bagels, breakfast sandwiches, assorted whole grain cereals, yogurt, fresh fruit, juice and milk.  Breakfast 
costs $1.40 for paid students, $.30 for reduced priced students or is free for those who have an approved meal plan 
application on file.  Research has shown that students who eat breakfast are better prepared to learn.   
 

Bus Information  
¢ƻ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōǳǎ ǎǘƻǇΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ click here to refer to the district bus schedule.  This schedule is posted on the 
Utica Community Schools website the week prior to the start of school.  All other bus information can be found at 
http://www.uticak12.org/districtinfo/di_transportation.asp. If you have any questions, please call us at 586-797-2700. 
 

Bus Passes 
Bus passes are a privilege and will only be permitted if a bus has not reached capacity.  Both students must be bus riders 
and both students must submit a note from their parent to the Main Office before 1st hour.  The signed note from the 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ōǳǎ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊƛŘƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ǉŀǎǎ ƴŜŜŘǎ 
to be picked up by one of the students before the end of the day. 
 

Davis Junior High Staff Website (http://davis.uticak12.org/staff) 
Teachers have been putting their classroom and assignment information on the Davis website, under the staff page.  
Click here to access the site.     
 

Davis Raider Review ς Archived Editions 
For the parents new to Davis, you will notice that the most up to date information will always be at the top of the 
newsletter.  As the month moves along, earlier editions of the newsletter are located below.  This is done with the 
purpose of providing you an opportunity to find information in one newsletter as opposed to having to go back and 
review earlier editions that you may have saved.  The newsletter will also be available on the Davis website.     
 

Drop Off Procedures  
Parents ς as a reminder for student drop off, we have two locations along the front of the school.  The locations for drop 
off are the A Pod entrance (look for drop off signs) and the front of the building.  To alleviate some of the traffic, please 
plan on dropping students off early on in the line along the sidewalk and letting them walk in the A Pod entrance.  This 
will speed up traffic in the morning and as always, please exercise patience and caution.  One lane only for student drop 
off!   We appreciate your help!     
 

Early Dismissals 
Students who need to be excused during a school day should bring in a signed note from their parents to the main office 
prior to school starting in the morning.  The note should include the date, time, and reason for the dismissal as well as 
who will be picking the child up.  Please do not leave a message for an early dismissal on our attendance line.  This 
procedure will ensure that your child will be dismissed on time and should keep unnecessary phone calls to a minimum.  
When signing your child out early, please be prepared to show identification at the main office.  Office staff will be 
ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƭŜase the student.  Your cooperation is a 
greatly appreciated! 
 

http://www.uticak12.org/downloads/transportation/1314/numbers/Eppler%20JHS%20Bus%20Runs%202013-2014.pdf
http://www.uticak12.org/districtinfo/di_transportation.asp
http://davis.uticak12.org/staff
http://davis.uticak12.org/staff


Homework Requests 
IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŎƻƴǎŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
homework on that third day by contacting our Main Office at 586-797-2700. 
 

Junior High Parent and Student Handbook  
In the first days of school each year, every student in junior high participates in a handbook presentation with school 
administration.  This handbook is a valuable resource containing information about athletic programs, bus 
transportation, attendance  procedures, dress codes, graduation guidelines, technology use, how to communicate 
concerns, medical services,  behavior guidelines and disciplinary procedures.  The junior high handbook information is 
available online at http://www.uticak12.org/uticawebsite/handbook/  Please review the online handbook with your 
child, sign and return the form.  All handbook receipt forms need to be returned by Friday, September 14.   
 

Lockers Assigned to Students  
Students will be issued lockers at Raider Day on August 20th based upon their grade.  In each locker there is a lower shelf 
for additional storage of books.  A separate gym locker will also be issued to each child during gym class.  It is the 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƭƻŎƪŜǊǎ ǎŜŎǳǊŜΦ  Please remind your child not to give out combinations to their friends.  
Sharing of combinations, even with friends, usually results in problems such as lost books and/or folders.  The school is 
not responsible for such loss.   
 

Lunch  
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƳŜƴǳ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǊƻƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ŦŜŘŜǊŀƭ 
regulations.  The changes will create healthier menu items for our students by requiring larger portions of fruit and 
vegetables.  In addition, our lunches will feature more whole grains, along with lower sodium content.  Full lunches are 
$2.75 for elementary students, $2.90 for junior high students and $2.95 for high school students.  Milk is 45 cents at all 
levels.  Click here ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ŦƻǊ ŦǊŜŜ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ Ǉǳǘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΦ  Food Service 
staff members are ready to continue their partnership with parents to make sure our students are well-nourished and 
ready to learn. 
 

Michigan Cyber Safety Initiative 
The Michigan Cyber Safety Initiative (CSI) is a national, award-winning program and has been presented to more than 
one million students. It teaches children the importance of being safe, making smart decisions, and protecting 
themselves and others while online.  Click here ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ your child.  The website is 
also below: www.safeteens.com/tips-to-stop-cyberbullying 
 

Non-Emergency Deliveries and Messages 
Messages cannot be delivered to students during school hours. Non-emergency messages and deliveries will take place 
only at the end of 1st hour, lunchtime and at the end of the day.  Students will not be released in the middle of class to 
report to the office to pick up messages or items brought in during the school day.  Lunches will be sent to the lunch 
room and distributed. 
 

Office Telephone Use: How, When and Why? 
Office telephones are available to students in case of illness and special circumstances.  Students should not use cell 
phones to call parents to report illness, accidents, or to request to leave school.  When these circumstances arise, 
students are to report to the office. 
 

Parents and Visitors  
Everyone who enters Davis Junior High must report to the Main Office.  This is a school district policy.  You will need to 
ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴΣ Ǉǳǘ ŀ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊΩǎ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ȅƻǳΦ 
 

http://www.uticak12.org/uticawebsite/handbook/
http://www.uticak12.org/districtinfo/di_foodservice.asp?tabid=1
http://www.safeteens.com/favicon.ico
http://www.safeteens.com/tips-to-stop-cyberbullying


Parent Volunteers Needed 
As we begin the school year, parents are encouraged to join our list of volunteers.  We have many volunteer 
opportunities:  fundraising, ŎƘŀǇŜǊƻƴŜǎΣ ōŀƪƛƴƎΣ CǊŜǎƘƳŀƴ CŀǊŜǿŜƭƭΣ ŜǘŎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǘƻǇ ōȅ ƻǳǊ άtŀǊŜƴǘ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊέ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ 
Raider Day for more information.  Teachers can also be individually contacted by parents to see if volunteer 
opportunities exist within the classroom.   
 

Perfume and Cologne in School  
Davis Junior High has several students and staff members who have allergic reactions to strong perfumes, after-shave 
ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴΩǎ ŎƻƭƻƎƴŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǊŀƴƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƳƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǾŜǊŜ ƘŜŀŘŀŎƘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƛƴ ƴŀǳǎŜŀ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ 
school.  These strong smells trigger asthma attacks and at times, students need to receive medical attention.  We are 
asking students to put on their favorite fragrance once in the morning before school. Please do not bring in bottles and 
sprays of cologne, after-shave and perfume to re-apply throughout the day.  Thank-you for your cooperation and help 
with this! 
 

Power School Access  
Students that are new to the district need to have a user ID and password for PowerSchool to check attendance and 
grades.  FƻǊƳŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻƭŘ L5 ŀƴŘ tŀǎǎǿƻǊŘΦ   tƻǿŜǊ{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
grades online. 
 

PowerSchool Information  
tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜǎΣ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀŘŜǎΦ  Click here to access the PowerSchool 
Portal.  Parents with multiple UCS students can now create an account to access all of their data with a single login.  
Parents will need the access ID and access password for each student.  Access IDs and passwords follow students from 
year to year.  Click here to view the flyer describing the Parent Single Sign-On process. 
 

Principal/Parent Meeting Dates 
Principal/Parent meetings provide parents with information about the school as well as current education issues in an 
informal setting.  (9:30 a.m. each date at Davis) ς all are welcome to attend!  February 4, March 11, April  22, May 20  

 
Scheduling Flex Option 
For students completing a UCS high school sport or marching band season, proper paperwork must be completed to opt 
out of physical education. Students, please see your counselor for paperwork. 
 

Security  
The front doors will be locked during school hours.  To gain access at Door #2, ring the button near the far left door at 
the main entrance.  Office staff will see you through the security camera and unlock the doors if deemed appropriate.  
Please report directly to the main office. 
 

Social Media Information/School and Parent Responsibility 
Students should not be using social media sites such as Twitter, Instagram, Facebook, Snapchat, Kick, etc. during school 
hours.  If students are using these sites off school grounds, monitoring of the sites and student use is the sole 
responsibility of the parent.  School staff will not be responsible for this outside of school.  Should social media 
information create a substantial disruption to the school, you may be contacted and/or disciplinary action will be taken 
depending on the severiǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘΦ  !ǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƻǊ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
violated through social media outside of school, please contact the police as a first step intervention.   
 

 
 

https://ps.ucs.misd.net/public/home.html
http://uticak12.org/parentportalinfo/


Student Cell Phones/Use of Electronic Devices 
As we prepare to begin a new school year, it is important to revisit some district and building policies in regard to use of 
electronic communication devices (ECD.)  With the permission of teachers, student may use cell phones in the classroom 
for educational purposes.  Students may not use cell phones to take pictures, text or call during the school day.  Students 
may use their cell phones before school, during lunch and after school.  Individual classroom teachers will handle 
classroom violations.      
 

Electronic Use ς Lunch Policy 
During lunch, students are able to use electronics/cell phones during lunch.  Student must adhere to the following 
guidelines: 
 

Students can use their phone/tablet/iPod to do the following: 

¶ Listen to music and play games (must have an earbud) 

¶ Watch videos 
 

Students cannot use their phone/tablet/iPod to do the following: 

¶ Social media (examples - Snapchat, Instagram, Twitter, Facebook, Kick) 

¶ Take pictures or videos 

¶ Talk/Text on the phone 
 

As always, students should not be on their phones during passing time or during the school day unless it is part of an 
educational reason based on the rules of the teacher.   
 

Student Planners 
Davis will once again be using a student planner and students will receive these books at Raider Day.  The planner is a 
combination assignment book, classroom pass system, and organizational tool.  Replacement or additional planners can 
be purchased at a cost of $5. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Davis Junior High Student ID Policy (New for 2018/19 School Year) 
Davis Junior High School continues to work to ensure the safety and security for all staff and students.  This is a top 
priority each and every day.  All students at Davis will now be required to wear and have visible their school ID badges at 
all times.  In addition, the wearing of school identification provides a professional setting and promotes College and 
Career Readiness for all students.  Wearing of ID badges is required as part of many workplace environments, as well as 
on college and university campuses.  Furthermore, the wearing of student IDs provides easy identification of students 
for teachers, substitutes, district staff personnel, and law enforcement if ever needed.   
 
One student ID and lanyard will be provided to every student at no cost on Tuesday, September 4.  Students have 
received their school IDs from Raider Day or will receive them over the first weeks of school.  School issued lanyards will 
be handed out to students the first day.  The expectation will be reinforced with students on Day 1 as well as at the 
student handbook meeting presentations on Tuesday, September 11.   
 
The benefits & reasons for students wearing a current student ID card:         

¶ To be in class  

¶ To borrow library books 

¶ To obtain early dismissal  

¶ To allow movement during lunch, going to and from restrooms 

¶ To be on campus before or after school 

¶ To move between classes and/or the hallway during passing time periods 

¶ To participate in school activities, assemblies, dances, etc. on the campus of Davis 

¶ To get into high school events for free (if offered by the high school) 

¶ To be used for the PBS Earned Privilege Level for Citizenship and Academics (Raider Red)/Lunchroom   
 
Student ID Card Guidelines: 
! ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ L5 ŎŀǊŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜǎ ƘƛƳκƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ EVERY student must wear his or her student ID card 
while on school grounds. It is crucial that the school staff is able to identify everyone on campus. Identification of staff 
and students is a safety issue and will not be compromised. Student IDs may be left in the studentΩǎ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƭƻŎƪŜǊ 
overnight so as to ensure the student ID is not left at home. 
 
Teachers will do periodic student ID checks in class, at the discretion of administration.  Periodic incentives will be 
provided at the discretion of administration when school-wide student ID checks are implemented. 
 
The following guidelines must be adhered to when wearing student ID cards: 

¶ Student ID cards must be worn on a lanyard. 

¶ Student ID cards cannot be worn on a shirtsleeve, pants, outside of pockets, under a shirt, coat, jacket or at the 
bottom of a shirt.  The student ID card must be visible AT ALL TIMES (i.e. not kept in a purse, pocket or 
backpack). 

¶ The student ID card must be presented to any school staff member or person of authority upon request. 

¶ The front and back of the student ID card cannot be altered (i.e. no markings, other photos, etc.).  Defacing or 
altering the student ID is prohibited. 

¶ ²ŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ L5 ŎŀǊŘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƘƛōƛǘŜŘΦ 

¶ Lost, stolen, altered, damaged and/or defaced student ID cards must be replaced IMMEDIATELY.  

¶ If the ID card is lost, a student may purchase a new student ID card from the office. 
o There will be a $5.00 fee to replace a lost ID badge and a $1.00 fee to replace lost lanyards. 
o At the discretion of the administration, a designated hour may be established for purchasing IDs.   

¶ Students are excused from wearing ID cards during classes IF a teacher/administrator considers it to be a safety 
risk during identified classroom or other activities, including, but not limited to: 

o Science labs, equipment use, physical education, music, and other classes when wearing the student 
ID may cause entanglement or safety concerns. 



Students who do not have their student ID cards will adhere to the following procedures: 
Before school begins, a student who does not have a student ID must obtain a temporary ID in the Main Office.  

¶ Please note that there is a limit of three consecutive days that a student may obtain a temporary ID. After the 
third consecutive day, student will report to the Assistant Principal.  

¶ If a student reports to class WITHOUT a proper or temporary ID, the teacher will send the student to the office 
to obtain a temporary ID. The temporary ID MUST be worn and visible for the remainder of the day. The 
temporary ID will have the date issued on it. 
 

Consequences for Not Displaying/Possessing School ID card:   

¶ 1st Violation - FIRST Verbal Warning for not wearing school issued and/or temporary ID.  Warning given by 
Administrator. 

¶ 2nd Violation - SECOND Verbal Warning for not wearing school issued and/or temporary ID.  Warning given by 
Administrator. 

¶ 3rd Violation ς Responsible Choices Room (Lunch detention) ς Issued a temporary ID and a call home by 
Administrator. 

¶ 4th Violation ς Additional consequences, up to and including suspension at the discretion of Administration.   
 

NOTE: Consequences are cumulative for the entire school year. 
  
**If requested by staff, all students must provide access to their ID. Failure to comply with a reasonable request from 
any staff member is defined as Defiance of Authority. Any consequence for failure to comply will be in addition to the 
one for the ID violation** 
 
Davis Junior High School reserves the right to modify the Student ID Policy at any time without notice.  Any 
subsequent changes to the policy will be communicated through its normal means of dispersing information.  
 

Davis Junior High Identification Card Example 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Parent & Student Handbook Reminders (Davis Junior High) 
Locker Information (Per UCS Student Handbook) 
All lockers assigned to students are the property of the Utica Community Schools.  At no time does the school relinquish 
its exclusive control of its lockers.  Students are solely responsible for the contents of their locker and should not share 
their locker with other students, pre-set locker combinations or divulge locker combinations to other students, unless 
authorized by the school principal or his/her designee.  Accordingly, the Board of Education authorizes the school 
principal or his/her designee to search lockers and locker contents at any time, without notice and without parent or 
guardian consent.  Law enforcement officials shall be notified upon seizure of dangerous items, or items that are 
required to be reported.  
 

Technology Information (Per UCS Student Handbook) 
Technology Users WILL NOT: 
 

¶ Tamper with computer or network components in a way that will make them either temporarily or permanently 
inoperable. 

¶ Access or modify other accounts, data, files and/or passwords without authorization. 

¶ Use district technology to send, receive, print or display messages that are inflammatory, harassing in nature, 
sexist, racist or otherwise inappropriate.  No sending inappropriate messages.  

¶ Use district technology to distribute material that jeopardizes the health and safety of students; is obscene or 
pornographic; causes disruption of school activities; plagiarizes the work of others; is a commercial 
advertisement; or is not approved by the building administrator.  
 

MISUSE OF TECHONOLGY WILL RESULT IN DISCIPLINARY ACTION, UP TO AND INCLUDING LOSS OF TECH PRIVILEGES, 
SUSPENSION OR EXPULSION 

 

General Reminders 

¶ Poor Citizenship Marks - Students who receive poor citizenship marks may be excluded from school events.  

¶ School Property (books, materials, furniture, etc.) ς Do not damage, will be assessed repair & replacement costs 

¶ Bullying (possible expellable offense) Bullying shall be defined as any written, verbal, or physical act, or any 
electronic communication that is intended or that a reasonable person would know is likely to harm one or 
more pupils either directly or indirectly.  Often occurs when a student is exposed, repeatedly and over time, to 
negative actions on the part of one or more students.  See pg. 25 of handbook.   

¶ Fighting - Fighting, physical harassment, planning to fight, threatening behavior are prohibited.  1st offense 
fighting (5 day suspension), 2nd offense (10 day suspension) 

¶ Physical contact (kissing, hugging, hand-holding) prohibited 

¶ Drugs of all kinds are prohibited.  Selling, buying, possessing, giving, accepting or using tobacco, alcoholic 
beverages, narcotics, drugs, or behavior-altering substances, possession or use of electronic cigarettes, hookah 
pens or similar devices. (possible expellable offense)  See pg. 26 (Substance Abuse & Use of Tobacco)   
Intoxicants, narcotics, depressants, stimulants, look-alike drugs or illegal substances are not allowed on school 
property. Any infraction will result in a referral to parents and police. 

¶ Sexual Harassment Policy (Verbal, Written or Physical) See pg. 27 

¶ Suspension - No participation credit.   Make up work with 70% of grade earned 

¶ Skipping (Unexcused Absence) - No participation credit.  Cannot make up missed work 
 
Expulsions Level Offense  

¶ Weapons (including air soft guns) 

¶ Drugs 

¶ Criminal Sexual Conduct 

¶ Arson 

¶ Physical Assault of an Employee 
 
As part of our PBS expectations, we ask all of our students practice and model Listen, Learn and Lead at all times!   



School Dress Code 
Davis has always taken pride in its well-groomed students and maintains high expectations in terms of neatness and 
compliance with the approved UCS Dress Code.  Student appearance should not be disruptive to the educational 
process.  Please observe the following guidelines: 

¶ Student appearance should be neat and clean. 

¶ Dress that is indecent, calls undue attention to an individual has lettering or symbols that are derogatory or 
disrespectful is deemed to be disruptive are prohibited.   

¶ Clothing that promotes illegal substances or drugs, illegal activities, violence, tobacco or alcohol is prohibited. 

¶ Outdoor apparel, hats, unhemmed cut-offs, spandex, beach wear, short skirts, yoga pants and clothing that does 
not cover the shoulders or mid-section are not proper attire and are not to be worn in school.   

¶ Tattered or ripped clothing is not acceptable.  Blue jeans with holes or tears above the knee will not be allowed. 

¶ Articles of clothing worn as group identifiers or which promote a disruptive school climate are prohibited. 

¶ Beach wear, slipper, tights, low-cut tops, tank tops, sleeveless tops, muscle-shirts, see-through clothing, short 
skirts, short shorts, tight clothing without proper coverage, pajamas and clothing exposing the shoulders or mid-
section are not allowed. 

¶ Shoes must be worn at all times. 

¶ Jewelry and accessories that may be deemed dangerous are prohibited. 

¶ Knee-length skirts and knee-length shorts are acceptable.   
 

Students who do not follow the above guidelines may be given other clothing to wear.   

 
Expectations for Yoga Pants/Leggings (Change in practice)   
Yoga pants and leggings are allowed only with a longer shirt/sweater/top to cover.  The following information has been 
shared with students and we appreciate your help communicating this to your children.    
 

 
OK for Davis Dress Code 

 
 

 
NOT OK for Davis Dress Code  

 

 
Technology Information for Parents ς Stay Informed! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Davis Junior High Communication Flowchart Process  
Parents transitioning from elementary to junior high school often wonder the best way to have their question or 
concern addressed.  It is easy to become discouraged when attempts to communicate with school officials are not 
addressed only to be referred to others to resolve a problem their child may be experiencing in school.  In order to help 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴŎȅΣ ǘƘŜ άDavis Junior High School Communication Process FlowchartΣέ Ƙŀǎ 
been created.  This sequence is in place to make sure your questions and concerns are addressed to the proper school 
official.  It is our hope that the flowchart will be utilized as a way to direct your question or concern so that it may be 
handled by the appropriate school official and responded to quickly.  As always, classroom concerns and questions 
should be directed to the specific teacher involved.  The chart is listed within this newsletter, will be available at 
Raider Day and will also be available on the website for parents for future reference.  Please note that our office staff 
will be trained to help assist parents with this process and in many cases you will be referred to the first level in order to 
provide you with the most direct staff member.   
 
Davis Junior High School Communication Flowchart Process  

Most parent and community questions are easily and completely answered by communicating directly with the staff 

member closest to the situation.  As you move further along the flowchart, the staff is less directly involved and usually 

needs additional time to research the situation before they can give you an answer.  If you do not hear back from the 

person you have contacted within two (2) business days, it is appropriate to reach out to them again before moving 

along to the next level of the flowchart.  We do not expect your questions or concerns to go unanswered for a long 

period of time.   Each situation should first be addressed at whatever level the initial action was taken with appeals 

ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άCommunication Process FlowchartΦέ   ¢ƘŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǎǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ƛǎ Ǿƛŀ Ŝ-mail 

while a phone call is the next preferable way. 

Davis Junior High Communication Process Flowchart  

 
Scheduling Concerns/Changes* ς In order to process a schedule change, parents must first have met with the teacher 
and put a plan in place to support the struggling student.  If after several weeks, the student is still struggling, it would 
be appropriate to move to the second level.      
 
Please note - /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ before 
contacting the counselors and/or school administration.   Allow for two (2) business days for a response.  If no 
response is received from a teacher during that time, send a second email or phone call to that teacher.  
 
Please note that compliments or acknowledgements of positive events can be directed to everyone along the chain.  All 
of us appreciate hearing that there is something good that has happened.  We all look forward to a wonderful school 
year with few complaints! 

 
 
 



Guidelines for Parent Communications to Teachers and Staff 
The purpose of this section is to serve as a general guide for ensuring effective communication from parents to teachers, 
staff and administrators. Communication refers to both the sending and receiving of information, such as email and 
notes, and verbal communications such as telephone conversations and face-to-face meetings.  In order to ensure a 
successful exchange of information, it is important that all parties follow a few key principles. 

Maintain Respectful and Open Communication 
¶ Always use a respectful and polite tone. 

¶ wŜǉǳŜǎǘΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘŜƳŀƴŘΦ 

¶ Be ready not just to provide information, but to listen to teacher/staff observations and perspectives.  

¶ Enter the exchange with an open mind and assume a shared best interest for your child. 

¶ Be prepared to work collaboratively to solve problems. 

¶ Threats and/or inappropriate language will not be tolerated toward staff members.   

Confidentiality 
¶ Recognize that confidentiality may limit information that can be shared from school to parents, including 
ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊǎΦ 

Time to Respond to Communications 
¶ Teachers will make every effort to respond as soon as possible to parent communications, with the 

understanding that the teaching day sometimes precludes immediate responses. 

¶ Teachers and staff may need some time to collect needed information before responding. 

Whom to Contact 
¶ aƻǎǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ŀǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ  

¶ If you have an issue with a particular staff member, first try to address those concerns with that staff member 
directly. 

¶ If you have discussed with your cƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ 
move to the next level.   

¶ Please recognize that it is both the policy and the value of our school that we operate with openness, 
collaboration and the shared best interest for every student.   

SCHOOL INFO - COMMUNICATION GUIDELINES AND PROCEDURES 
As part of an ongoing effort to foster effective communications between parents and staff at Davis, school officials 
developed the following communication guidelines.  The goal is to establish a set of reasonable expectations and 
behaviors for parents and staff.  These guidelines will be reviewed on a periodic basis and adjusted as necessary. 
 

UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION 
It is important that the school has current phone numbers and addresses on file in our school data system.   If you move 
or change your phone number, it is imperative that you notify the school and update your emergency contact 
information.  Please visit the office to update a form. 
 

CONTACTING TEACHERS OR STAFF 
Best mode: email/phone  
Parents wanting to meet with or contact a teacher should email the teacher.  If email is not possible, parents can either 
call 586.797.2700 or visit the main office to request a meeting.  Phone messages are checked every day.  Please allow for 
two (2) business days for a response.  If no response is received from a teacher during that time, send a second email or 
phone call to that teacher before moving to the next level on the flowchart.   
 

CONTACTING SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 
Best mode: email/phone  
Parents requesting a meeting with or wanting to contact an administrator should use email.  If email is not possible, 
parents can either call 586.797.2700 or visit the main office to request a meeting.  Parents that have not followed the 
ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ tǊƻŎŜǎǎ CƭƻǿŎƘŀǊǘέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ  Phone 
messages are checked regularly.  Please allow for two (2) business days for a response.  If no response is received from 
an administrator during that time, send a second email or phone call before moving to the next level on the flowchart.   



Positive Behavior Support/Earned Privilege Program 
Davis Junior High School has always strived to maintain a safe and orderly learning environment for all of our students.  
In an effort to improve our school climate and culture, many of the Davis staff members volunteered their time two 
years ago to form a Positive Behavior Support (PBS) Committee.  PBS is a broad range of systemic and individualized 
strategies for achieving important social and learning outcomes.  This program is aimed at building effective learning 
environments in which positive behavior is acknowledged for all students.  Our program emphasizes the use of 
proactive, educative and reinforced-based strategies to achieve meaningful and durable behavior outcomes.  As a staff 
we will be focusing on acknowledging positive behavior in the classrooms, hallways and the lunchroom by teaching and 
ǊŜƛƴŦƻǊŎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ άRaider Red ExpectationsΦέ   
 
During the first week of school and throughout the year, staff members will be teaching our άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ 9ȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΥ L 
Can Listen, Learn and Leadέ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  We hope that by modeling and communicating these expectations to our 
students that they will begin to have a better idea of what is expected of them as students at Davis Junior High.  We feel 
that the expectations of listening, learning and leading will serve as a roadmap for success for all of our students as they 
navigate junior high school to eventually transitioning to the high school and beyond.  It is a goal of our program to 
provide students with common language and the necessary problem solving skills that will help them have a much more 
productive and positive day at Davis.  Students who are engaging in listening, learning and leading behaviors will be 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŘ ōȅ ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ άRaider Red Ticketsέ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ 
ƭǳƴŎƘǊƻƻƳ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ά9ŀǊƴŜŘ tǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦέ  ¢ƘŜ 9ŀǊƴŜŘ tǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ 
Program is an academic and citizenship reward system that is set in place to encourage students to do their very best on 
Progress Reports and Report Cards.  There are seven cycles per year.  Each student will receive points for the grades as 
well as their citizenship performance grade.  The points are rolled into levels that students can attain throughout each 
ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎŀǊŘ ŎȅŎƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ άŦǳƴέ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
opportunities and we are very happy about this part of our program.   Our άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ 9ȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΥ L /ŀƴ [ƛǎǘŜƴΣ [ŜŀǊƴ 
ŀƴŘ [ŜŀŘέ will be posted throughout the classrooms and school for easy reference for our students.  The matrix of our 
expectations is attached for you to review (last page.)  It is our hope that you will spend some time reviewing the matrix 
with your child as it clearly defines the expectations for our students within the program.  Students that return the 
matrix with a parent signature will earn a άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘΣέ during Raider Day for demonstrating leadership and 
will be entered in our first Friday lunch drawing on September 14, 2018. 
 

 
 

 



PBS Winners ς A, B and C Lunch (Week of December 10 - 14, 2018)  
The following students were winners for the PBS Friday drawing held during their lunch: Alyssa Marshall, Corbin Sauls, 
and Hunter Hardy 

 

 
 

 

¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ άwŀƛŘŜǊ wŜŘ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎέ ŦƻǊ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ά[ƛǎǘŜƴΣ [ŜŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀŘΦέ  /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ 
our winners! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Davis Junior High Highlights 
Life Skills classes took today to the MI Career Quest at the Novi Expo was amazing! Our students were joined by 
hundreds of others from around southeast Michigan and were able to explore careers in a hands-on manner. Davis 
students visited four quadrants of learning, spending 30 minutes in each session.  Students had the chance to touch and 
work with the equipment, tools and technology that are used by people every day.  This hands-on exploration left our 
students understanding what could await them and many were excited to talk about how it impacted them. 
 
 

  

 
 
 



Davis Junior High Highlights 
Students in aǎΦ ¢ǊǇŎŜǾǎƪƛΩǎ class completed a symbolism activity.  They began by watching a news story about Zachary 
Lederer, a young man battling cancer, who became a symbol of strength when he did a "strongman pose" immediately 
after waking up from surgery to remove a brain tumor.  Students then created symbols that represented themselves and 
placed their creations in our To Kill a Mockingbird oak tree. From flags to soccer balls to dream-catchers, ninth graders 
used images to reflect their character and personalities.   https://www.zachingagainstcancer.org/ 

 

 

 

https://www.zachingagainstcancer.org/

